
March 9, 2023 

RE: Correction in Previous Testimony Support Letter for SB 2229 Document No. 23270 

 

Chairman Longmuir and Members of the House Political Subdivisions Committee, 

As I re-read my submission this morning, I realized I’d made an error in my previous lengthy testimony 

(Document No. 23270).  

I had stated that “today, March 9th, 2023, I have a suitcase in my car at work here in Fargo packed with 

everything I need to go curl for the weekend up in Grafton... We’ve got the 7:30 PM draw tonight…”, 

when in fact I won’t be in that particular scenario until this time tomorrow.  

At 7:30 PM tonight I’ll instead be on the ice with my mixed team as I have been most Thursday evenings 

November to April the last 5+ years. I think I was mentally a day ahead looking forward to leaving work 

on Friday afternoon to head up North.  

It’s been a few years since Grafton has had a bonspiel large enough to demand a Thursday start time, but 

I’ll welcome the Fridays off when they reach that level of engagement again in the near future.  

Apologies for my error and as always,  

 

Good Curling, 

Rachel Workin 

Workin Curling Supplies 

Fargo, ND 


